
PUBLIC NOTICE OF SHORT TERM 
RENEWAL APPLICATION 

Baffinland Iron Mines Corporation –  
Mary River Project 

Pursuant to Section 55(1) of the Nunavut Waters and Nunavut 
Surface Rights Tribunal Act (“Act”), notice is hereby given 
that Baffinland Iron Mines Corporation filed with the Nunavut 
Water Board (NWB) an application for a short-term renewal 
(180 days) of a water licence for the use of waters and deposit 
of waste for the following:  

File No.:    2AM-MRY1325 
Project:     Mary River Project 
Location:  Latitude: (72° 05’ 00” N) Longitude: (77° 45’ 00” W) 
                     Latitude: (72° 05’ 00” N) Longitude: (81° 00’ 00” W) 
                     Latitude: (69° 49’ 00” N) Longitude: (81° 00’ 00” W) 
                     Latitude: (69° 49’ 00” N) Longitude: (77° 45’ 00” W) 
Purpose:   Short Term Renewal Type “A” Water Licence 

All parties are advised that, as the STR Application requests 
the short term renewal (not greater than 180 days from the 
expiry of Water Licence 2AM-MRY1325) on the same terms 
and conditions as the existing licence, this Application is 
NOT subject to a Public Hearing (as permitted by s. 9(1)(b) 
of the Nunavut Waters Regulations). Consequently, all 
interested parties wishing to comment on the Application 
must file their comments, in writing, with the NWB on or 
before April 10, 2025 (4:00 p.m. MST), after which time the 
Board may make its decision regarding the Application 
without further notice or additional opportunities to 
comment. 

Interested persons are invited to make representations to: 

Manager of Licensing 
Nunavut Water Board 
P.O. Box 119, Gjoa Haven, Nunavut X0B 1J0 
Phone: (867) 360-6338; Fax: (867) 360-6369 
E-mail: licensing@nwb-oen.ca 

Copies of all application documents may be obtained by 
interested parties, at no charge, through the internet on the 
NWB’s ftp site at the following link: Username public 
Password registry https://public.nwb-oen.ca/registry/ 
2%20MINING%20MILLING/2A/2AM%20-%20Mining/ 
2AM-MRY1325%20BIMC/1%20APPLICATION/ 
2025%20Short%20Term%20Renewal/ 

or by contacting: 
Lou Kamermans, Baffinland Iron Mines Corporation 
Phone: 1 (416) 364-8820 extension 5101 
Email: lou.kamermans@baffinland.com 

Failure to respond to this Notice of Application within the 
specified period shall result in the loss of the right to be 
compensated, pursuant to Sections 58 to 61 of the Act.
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